
May 10, 2016 

Kappa Sigma Fraternity 
Sent electronically to 

Regarding Case Number: 2015363301 

To the members of Kappa Sigma Fraternity, 

Based on the information reported by LSU Facilities Management, the Gamma chapter of Kappa Sigma 
Fraternity failed to comply with a current Enhancement Plan, which additionally constituted a violation of 
LSU’s Code of Student Conduct. Specifically, not properly breaking down and disposing of debris in 
relation to the "Bahama Mama" party on April 22-23, 2016. As a result, your chapter has been found 
responsible for violating the following policies: 

10.2.H. Failure to Comply: Defying the order or instruction of an authorized person on behalf of the 
University and/or any University policy, contract, mandate or rule; 

10.2.O. Property Misuse: Intentional or reckless destruction, defacement or damage to University 
property or to the property of any individual or group; unauthorized entry or use of any property or 
facility; 

10.2.W. Violating a Rule of the University: Violating, attempting to violate, or assisting in the 
violation of any contract, rule, policy, bylaw, and/or regulation of the University (specifically, PS-68). 

As a result of the incident that occurred on April 22-23, 2016, where Kappa Sigma Fraternity failed to 
properly clean-up after a party that modified the grounds of your fraternity house and this also violated a 
current Enhancement Plan with LSU, the following will occur: 

As outlined in your Enhancement Plan, "If the Chapter fails to break down and dispose of all 
materials and debris following an event, in accordance with PM-68, it will forfeit the right to 
hold social events which require a Fraternity House Modification Permit for the semester 
immediately following the violation." Therefore, your chapter will forfeit the right to hold social 
events requiring such a permit during the Fall 2016 semester to conclude no earlier than 
December 31, 2016. 
Additionally, you should rectify this situation and have the debris removed according to PM-68.
 Please provide verification that this is complete to Student Advocacy & Accountability via 
email to rspencer@lsu.edu no later than May 31, 2016. 
For violating an agreed upon Enhancement Plan, that was originally proposed by the Chapter, 
the Letter of Reprimand will be extended through May 31, 2017. 

If you have any questions, please email me directly by replying to this message or call 225.578.4307 to 
speak with us. 

Sincerely, 

mailto:rspencer@lsu.edu


Matt Gregory 
Associate Dean of Students and Director, Student Advocacy & Accountability 

CC:����Dr. Kurt Keppler, Vice President for Student Life and Enrollment 
����������Dr. Mari Fuentes-Martin, Associate Vice President and Dean of Students 
����������Angela Guillory, Associate Dean of Students and Director, Greek Life 
����������Dr. Jonathan Sanders, Assistant Dean of Students and Associate Director, Greek Life 
����������
����������

 Chapter President 
Chapter Advisor 




